
OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday-Thursday:  
8 a.m.—3:30 p.m. 

PHONE: 850.234.2889 

SUNDAY WORSHIP TIMES 
Sunday Study Classes—9 a.m.      

Worship—10 a.m. 
Pastor: Rev. Brad Zimanek 

The Community Garden boxes are ready. Someone’s garden box is already flourishing. There are still 

boxes available to tend yourself or if you would like to donate and sponsor a box, contact the Church. 



   Both of our Upper Rooms are completed. With the  

little “apartment” above we have already been able to 

help several individuals and families with temporary 

assistance. Our Missions Committee, along with help 

from the Ark, are providing a place in case of an 

emergency and/or temporary housing situations.  

   God has blessed us with the outpouring of help, 

construction abilities including many hours of labor, 

donations, assistance in organizing and setting up from 

so many involved. A huge THANK YOU! 

 



~ Kathy Hardy, President UWF 

Wendy Newman 
Member May 28, 2023 

   At our June 12 meeting, we enjoyed listening to  Judy 
Davis, guest speaker. She now serves on the Voices 
Board for the Metro Nashville Family Safety Center. 
This is a one-stop center for helping victims and their 
families who have been through or are going through 
any type of trauma.   
 

  Our United Women in Faith will be taking a field trip  
in the morning in place of our next meeting on 
Monday, July 10 to the Center of Hope and the 
Sheltering Tree, both located in Panama City. We have 
collected shoes and purses for the Center of Hope and 
Seaside Stitchers made baby quilts for the Sheltering 
Tree. If anyone would like to join us for this outing, 
please contact Kathy Hardy. 
 

   Bay County Schools will be back in session on 
Thursday, August 10 and we will again be collecting 
undies and socks for the boys and girls at West Bay 
Elementary, which has children from kindergarten to 
fifth grade. Our donation Sundays will be August 6 and 
13 in our Fellowship Hall. At our August 14 meeting, we 
will sort and deliver the donations that week to West 
Bay School. 

~ Lane Rees, President UMM 

   Each Thursday morning a group of faithful men 
participate in the Fellowship Hall: the fellowship, the 
breakfast, praying together, and growing in our faith as 
Pastor Brad leads a Bible study that are all quite 
meaningful. We gather at 8:30 a.m. and usually are 
finished by 10:30 a.m. It is very flexible if one’s 
schedule causes a delay in arriving or the need to leave 
early. Please come join us!! 
 

   On Monday, July 24 at 6 p.m., Zachary Hatfield, 
Ministry Coordinator, and Paul Ellis, Senior Ministry 
staff of the Project Hope Recovery Center will be our 
speakers. Come learn about their ministry of rescuing 
lives from addiction and giving hope to those in crisis. 
Please come hear their messages and mark your 
calendars for the 4th Monday evening each month for 
more speakers and events. 
 

   We are always open to hearing ideas for making our 
men’s group stronger. Any suggestions are welcomed. 
Please share them with an officer of the UMM: Bob 
Pugh, Tom Brant, Michael Cullison, or myself. 

November 18, 1940—May 29, 2023 
 

   Reba was born in Birmingham, AL and 
grew up in Montgomery, AL graduating 
from Robert E. Lee High School in 1959. 
    She attended secretarial school and 

became an expert in her field. Reba retired in the 
1990’s as the Commander’s secretary at Maxwell AFB,  
Montgomery, after advancing quickly through private, 
state and federal government civil service ranks. 
 

   In 1998, Reba made Panama City Beach her 
permanent home. She was a member of Woodlawn 
Church then joined Gulfview UMC in 2020. She was 
involved with the Optimist Club, local VFW, Paws & 
Claws Animal and Beach Elementary volunteer. 
 

   She travelled to Europe and took many cruises with 
her partner, Harri Brax, survived by him and a son, 
Richard Ahlgren, Jr, a daughter, April Redden, 
grandchildren, Zach, Ashley, Emily, Ross, Jordan, Trey, 
and Amber. Three great grandchildren Cooper, Remi, 
and Lyncoln, many nephew and nieces, and her 
beloved cat, Dixie. 
 

   Services were held Saturday, June 3, 2023 at Gulfview 
UMC with Rev. Brad Zimanek presiding. Donations can 
be made to Gulfview UMC in honor of Reba. 

Reba Ahlgren 



  1 John & Gail Lennon  

  1  Lane & Brenda Rees  

  3 Pete & Pam Schofield  

24 Bobby & Janet Cox  

25 Brad & Sonja Bugg  

  3  Connie Mock 

  6  Jane Johnston 

  8  Juddy Stephenson 

10  Bob Godsell 

12  Michael Nowack 

13  Marcus Sale 

15  Sonja Bugg 

17  Tim Benson 

18  Ryon Godsell 

20  Henry Applewhite 

20  Lori Philput 

21  Betty Stearns 

21  Dan Altman 

21  Eve Berkebile 

25  Thresia Weber 

28  Rubilyn Ward 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 
2 
HOLY COMMUNION 
  9a Sunday Classes 
9:30a Summer Choir 
  Practice Room 100 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

3 
 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 

4 
Church Office 

Closed 

5 
 
 
 

6p The Chosen 
     Season 3 Ep 5 
     Fellowship Hall 

6  
8:30a Men’s Bible 
Study, Breakfast, & 
Prayer in Fellowship 
Hall 

 

7  
 

Church Office 
Closed 

1 
 
 
8a Gulfview’s 
     Community 
     Breakfast 

9  
  9a Sunday Classes 
9:30a Summer Choir 
  Practice Room 100 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 
 

10 
9:30a UWF Field 
Trip: Center of 
Hope & Sheltering 
Tree in P.C. 

11 
 
 
 
 
6p Resolution for 
     Men –Room 101 

12 
 
 
 

6p The Chosen 
     Season 3 Ep 6 
     Fellowship Hall 

13  
8:30a Men’s Bible 
Study, Breakfast, & 
Prayer in Fellowship 
Hall 

14 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

15  
 

6:45a Community 
          Breakfast 
          First UMC 
          Panama City 

16 
  9a Sunday Classes 
9:30a Summer Choir 
  Practice Room 100 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

17 
 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 
 

 

18  
 
 
 
 
6p Resolution for 
     Men –Room 101 

19 
 

5p Faith, Food, 
Fellowship Dinner 
 

6p The Chosen 
     Season 3 Ep 7 
     Fellowship Hall 

20  
8:30a Men’s Bible 
Study, Breakfast, & 
Prayer in Fellowship 
Hall 

21 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

22 

23    
  9a Sunday Classes 
9:30a Summer Choir 
  Practice Room 100 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

24 
 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 
 
6p UMM Meeting 
      Fellowship Hall 

25 
 
 
 
 
6p Resolution for  
     Men-Room 101 

26 
 
 
 

6p The Chosen 
     Season 3 Ep 8 
     Fellowship Hall 

27 
8:30a Men’s Bible 
Study, Breakfast, & 
Prayer in Fellowship 
Hall 

28 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

 

29 

30   
  9a Sunday Classes 
9:30a Summer Choir 
  Practice Room 100 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

31 
1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 
 

4p Church Council 
     Meeting 
     Fellowship Hall 

  
 

  

 

Cash Flow Summary — May 2023 

8 

Office Email: 
gulfviewofc@gmail.com 

Treasurer Email: 
treasumc@gmail.com 

Website: 
www.gulfviewatthebeach.org 

Facebook: Gulfview United 
Methodist Church 

 

Physical Address:  
245 Wisteria Lane, PCB, FL 32413 

Mailing Address:  
P.O. Box 20188, PCB, FL 32417 

   Gulf Beach Presbyterian Church, Panama 

City Beach sent a thank you note to Gulfview 

thanking our congregation and Women’s group 

for the cans of donations and the good they 

will do for those in need in our community.  

   In addition, it says, “we can not tell you 

how thankful we are to be blessed with the 

volunteers from your church who dedicate 

their time to work in the pantry. Their 

commitment to volunteer is so appreciated 

and needed.” 

   They send their sincere appreciation for our 

support. 


